February 2012 Maidu Neighborhood Newsletter

February Speaker

by Fran Webb

Come to the February Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting to hear guest speaker Natasha Casteel, City Librarian and Maidu Museum Director.  Ms. Casteel will share the latest updates on our libraries and the Maidu Museum.  She welcomes questions and comments in advance via e-mail.  You can send your questions to ncasteel@roseville.ca.us or bring questions and comments to the meeting.   Ms. Casteel will be accompanied by Ashley Trew, Maidu Library's new Library Supervisor.  Please join us to hear Ms. Casteel speak on February 28, at 7 pm at Sargeant School, 1200 Ridgecrest, in the Activity Room. 

Maidu Neighborhood Garage Sale

It’s that time of year, when we start planning for the annual neighborhood garage sale.  This year, the sale will be held on Saturday, April 21.  Mark your calendar!

For a donation of $10, you will get advertising in the Sacramento Bee, the Pennysaver, and on Craigslist.  The location of each sale will be noted on a map that is distributed at neighborhood entrances.  Each participant will receive balloons to mark their house, signs for the lawn, and a garage sale kit.  Also, each participant is entered into a drawing for special prizes.

The money we receive from the $10 donations supports the activities we sponsor throughout the year.  These activities include the park cleanup with free lunch provided, movies in the park, and National Night Out with free dinner at Maidu Park.   For all the benefits you receive from the Neighborhood Association, it’s the best investment of $10 you can make.

Just fill out the garage sale registration form below and send in your $10 by Saturday, April 14 so that your address will be included on the garage sale map.  

See Page 2 for Police Report on Neighborhood Crime.

Garage Sale Registration

Name___________________________________________ Telephone #_________________________

Street Address___________________________E-mail___________________________

_____$10 enclosed for April 21 Garage Sale.

_____I do not plan to participate, but I would like to donate $____ to the Maidu Neighborhood Association.

_____I would like to help with map distribution or filling of balloons the day of the sale.

Make your check out to Maidu Neighborhood Association.  Send form & check to Mary Steele, Treasurer, 1390 Cloverdale Circle, Roseville, CA 95661, by April 14 to get your address listed on the map.  (Note:  Late registration will be accepted, but your address may not make it on the map.)

Police and Neighbors Discuss Recent Neighborhood Crime
by Scott Reid
Recent burglaries in our neighborhood brought 50 neighbors and 5 Roseville Police Officers to the January Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting.  It was a robust discussion with frank talk by both neighbors and officers.  The officers stressed that while they were taking action to address the recent crime, neighbors themselves would most likely be the first to see suspicious activity and should call the Police as soon as they do.

Encouraged by what they’d heard at the meeting, four neighbors called Roseville Police to report questionable activity.  The Police came out, found the men that neighbors were concerned about, and took them into custody.  The information the suspects provided during interrogation may be valuable in solving crimes.  Our long-time Neighborhood Officer, Cal Walstad, telephoned the neighbors afterward to thank them for their call.  Neighbors can be a big help to the Police because there are so many more of us than them, and we know best what is out of place in our neighborhood.

At the meeting, neighbors expressed a great deal of concern about these crimes because the burglars are breaking in by kicking in a door, sometimes the front door.  In some recent cases, they also appear to be scouting for vulnerable homes by looking for ones that have a recreational vehicle and then breaking in when the vehicle is absent.

The Police noted that, while frightening, these burglaries are not intended to be home invasions where the criminals confront the people living there.  The burglars hope no one is home as they don’t want to run the risk of being caught.  Making your home appear to be lived in when you are away or by answering the door when people knock is wise (you can answer through the unopened door).  Don’t pretend to not be at home as that’s what they are looking for.  Because these criminals are scouting the neighborhood, we have a chance to see them as they are doing it.  The Police said to go with your instincts.  If something feels wrong to you, go ahead and call the Police right away.

Here are some steps to make your home a less-likely target.  Leave your porch lights on all night.   Place a “No Soliciting” sign at your front door.  If you have one of these signs and someone solicits, your should call the Police.  Increase your home safety by installing a security door.  When regular doors are kicked in, what breaks is the frame or center of the door, not the dead bolts, locks or hinges.  Alarms and dogs can also be helpful.

In addition to these steps, staying informed of suspicious activity spotted by others will help you know what to watch for.  Sign up for our Association’s WatchMail list by sending an e-mail to Jim Kidd at jckidd@hotmail.com and ask to be included on list.  You can also “like” us on our Facebook page;search for Maidu Neighborhood Association.  You can also “like” the Roseville Police Department.  In addition, you can follow the RPD on Twitter using Rosevillepublicsafety.  You can sign up for RPD newsletter information at www.roseville.ca.us/enotify.  See RPD crime mapping, arrest logs, and statistics at www.roseville.ca.us/police/stay_informed.

The Maidu Neighborhood Association will continue to keep tabs on criminal activity in our area.

Maidu Library News

by Fran Webb

“Bobbins, Hooks, and Needles,” the handcrafted needle arts group, is growing.  We meet on the third Saturday of each month from 3 pm to 4 pm at the Maidu Library.  Bring your project and join the fun. This is not an instructional group.  If you have questions, please call Fran at 774-2652 or e-mail her at book_lady@surewest.net.

Friends of the Roseville Library (FOL) are operating ongoing used book sales at all three branches during regular business hours.  Prices range from $.10 for magazines; $.50 for paperbacks; $1 for hardbound; and $5 for sets of books.  Selection is updated frequently.  You can contact FOL at the following: friends@rosevillefriendsofthelibrary.org.  FOL is also sponsoring a compact book sale February 17-18.  The times for Friday are 10 am to 5 pm and Saturday from 10 am to 4 pm at the Downtown Library, 225 Taylor Street.   Prices are $.25 for children's books; $.50 for paperbacks, $1 for hardbound and media; special books and sets of books are $3-$5.  Contact FOL at friends@rosevillefriendsofthelibrary.org or 783-3892 for more information.  Parking is free with overflow parking at the City garage on Oak Street.  

On April 14, Maidu Library and Community Center will host the 2nd Annual Storybook and Literature Festival from 10 am to 3 pm.  Maidu Museum and Historic Site will host “Yomen: A Spring Celebration” on April 29 from 10 am to 3 pm.  Detailed information is available on the city's web site and in the Winter/Spring 2012 Park and Recreation Guide. 

Garage Sale Raffle Prizes

by Dave Steele

As you are cleaning out and cleaning up for the April Garage Sale, it would behoove you to donate a raffle prize to the cause.  It not only makes the event much more fun but it involves you in the process.  More importantly, if you are a neighborhood owner and have a business, it gets the word out about you because we publish the contributions in the newsletter which reaches 900+ homes for free.  Even if you don’t represent a business, you can still donate a bottle of wine, a ride in a jet fighter (just dreaming), a tripod; you name it.  All donations are appreciated.  Contact Mary Steele at 783-7791.  She’s also the person collecting the $10 registration fee for the Garage Sale.  Thank you in advance.

Coyotes Are Still Here

Coyotes continue to be active throughout our neighborhood.  Please remember to keep your pet food and your small pets inside.

Neighbor Ad:  Kidd’s Pet Sitting.  Reduce stress on your pet.  Leave your pet at home when you go away.  Fully insured.  Red Cross certified in Pet First Aid.  Visit our web site at www.kiddspetsitting.com.  Call us for free consultation 784-7024.

Next meeting of the Maidu Neighborhood Association will be held on Tuesday, February 28, 2012, at 7 pm, at Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.  Roseville City Librarian Natasha Casteel will be our guest speaker.

                                          Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com

Search for Maidu Neighborhood Association on Facebook & “like” us.

